MIKE FREER, MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A OAA



Mr Chris Burghes Chief Executive Royal Free Charity Royal Free Hospital Pond Street London NW3 2QG

> 7 October 2014 Ref: MF/CG

Dear Mr Burghes,

As a local Member of Parliament I can understand and appreciate the incredible implications and possibilities the new Institute of Immunity and Transplantation holds for medical research and treatments both in North London and further afield. It really is gamechanging technology – among the most exciting new developments in medical science today.

Of course, this type of progress relies on extensive and ongoing research and development, using state-of-the-art facilities and the most dedicated researchers and practitioners at the very pinnacle of their respective fields. That's why I'm proud to endorse the partnership between UCL, the Royal Free London NHS Foundation Trust and the Royal Free Charity to establish the only global research centre for immunity and transplantation outside of the USA – and one of only five in the world: the Institute of Immunity and Transplantation.

Yours sincerely,

Mike Freer MP

Mike Freer

Member of Parliament for Finchley and Golders Green

Telephone: